
 Calendar of Events  
Nov 2001   

Nov 6th General Meeting 7:30 in Room “A” (Rosary at 
7:00 in the Chapel) 

Nov 11th Coffee & Donuts St Vincent's Parish Hall 
Nov 17th 4th Degree Exemplification St Philomena's Parish 

8:00am 
Nov 18th Distribute Thanksgiving Baskets St Vincent's Parish Hall 
Nov 20th Planning Meeting Room "A" at 7:30 
Nov 22nd Thanksgiving Enjoy your family 

Dec 2001   
Dec 4th General Meeting 7:30 in the Parish Hall 

(Rosary at 7:00 in the 
Chapel) 

Dec 18th Planning Meeting Room "A" at 7:30 
Dec 23rd Christmas Basket Delivery Parish Hall after 11:30 Mass 
Dec 25th Merry Christmas Enjoy 
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A message from the Grand Knight 
 
Dear Brothers.  I was going to end this message by telling you that 

November’s General Meeting, on November 6th, will be held in Room “A” of the 
Willenborg Center.  The reason for the change in meeting location is that the 6th is 
Election Day, and the Parish Hall is a polling location.  When I thought about this, it 
was clear that this deserved more than just a mention in the closing – not so much 
because of the change in meeting location, but because of the reason for the 
change.  Isn’t it great to live in a country where voting is a privilege that we can all 
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participate in, and to know that the election officials are honest, and our votes will 
be counted.  Please pray for those defending our right to enjoy this privilege. 

By the time you get this Cross and Compass, we will have already had our 
first 1st Degree of the fraternal year, plus a 2nd/3rd Degree.  Please remember to 
welcome and congratulate the Brothers that go through these degrees.  New 
members are the future of our Council, and it is up to all of us to make them feel 
welcome. 

November is shaping up to be another busy month for the Council.  In 
addition to the General Meeting, we have our first Coffee and Donuts of the Year on 
November 11th.  We will also be helping the St. Vincent de Paul Society “assemble” 
and distribute Thanksgiving Day baskets to the needy of the community. 

One last word on the General Meeting – we need your input and support to 
accomplish things this year.  Please make every effort to attend the meeting, if for 
no other reason than to welcome the new Brothers.  As always, we will be saying 
the Rosary in the Church at 7:00, prior to the meeting. 

 
 

Vivat Jesus 

Mike Hemmer 
Grand Knight 



2001-2002 Officers Directory 
nberg   

 mshemmer@gte.net 253-874-1192 
marcgonick@aol.com 253-942-9916 
 253-941-0251 

  Grubertl@aol.com 253-735-3786
lez  253-568-8525 

Pwrandrec@aol.com 253-838-6852 
 Tphilome@sparling.com 253-661-2296 
  253-839-3903 

 253-945-0841 
cbdb14@juno.com 253-839-2082 
 253-839-6646 
cgnorthwest@bigplanet.com 253-941-3722 
Jpenwell@msn.com 253-941-6339 
thecatons@home.com  253-835-3245
 253-941-0251 
thecatons@home.com 253-835-3245 
thecatons@home.com 253-835-3245 
RLallen45@os.com 253-941-8539 
 253-839-4736 

l GTDuhamel@aol.com 253-946-3076 
JD Wilson  253-735-3786 
Kevin McGillis  253-946-0614 
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Chaplin 
Grand Knight 
Deputy Grand Knight 
Chancellor 
Warden 
Recorder 
Treasurer 
Financial Secretary 
Lecturer 
Advocate 
Inside Guard 
Outside Guard 
Trustee for 1 Year 
Trustee for 2 Years 
Trustee for 3 Years 
Program Chairman 
Membership Chairman 
Retention Chairman 
Church Director 
Community Director 
Council Director 
Family Director 
Youth Director rams and Activities 

 
Date Birthdays for Nov Date Birthdays for Nov Date Birthdays for Nov 

4th Matt Robic 18th Michael Rutland 26th Gregory Carbaugh 
4th Romeo Mayor 18th Robert Pirolo 26th David Green 
5th Brian Beaulac 19th Gregory Vicars 27th Dante Cabasco 
9th Maurice Tessier 20th Christopher Andersen 19th (Mary) Ann Martin 

10th Rafael Contreras 20th Walter Anderson 19th Jeanne Martin 
10th Vernon Johnson 21st William Smith 25th Meschelle Miloscia 
11th Juan Favela 22nd Gilson Neill 25th Darlene Jowell 

Date Anniversaries for Nov Date Anniversaries for Nov 
2nd Jerome and Mary DeGagne 24th Jerry and Kathleen Koch 
5th Dave and Betty Ditter 26th Ted and Bettty Medina 

11th Mike and Maria Austin 26th Glen and Janet Knowlton 
11th Timothy and Faye McClain 28th Juan and Karen Lezcano 
17th Mike and Maureen Fay 29th Larry and Linda Weigel 
20th William and Linda Herbert   
21st Mike and Pam Ross   
24th Bob and Joyce Pirolo   
ary 
We will be praying the Rosary before the General Meeting on November 6th.  Please p
fulfilling experience.  We will start at 7:00PM in the Chapel. 

ruiting(Dave Caton) 
Fellow Knights!  Please come to our next meeting, November 6th, and welcome the 9 
ranks.  Encourage them to be involved in our Good Works. It's so important to make a
blessed to be part of such an active, vibrant council and I know these new Knights wil
keep the enthusiasm and wonderful support of our parish, our Catholic community and
these difficult times.  Please keep in your prayers our new Knights and our Grand Knig
victims of terrorism in this great country of ours. Vivat Jesus! 

Dave Caton, Three year Trustee/Recruitment/Retention Chairman 
come new 1st Degree Members 

October 23rd marked our first 1st degree of the year.  Congratulations to the following n
members:  James Alvarado, Ernesto Belfran, Dave Dornoff, Ted Gimlin, Bruce Hyde, 
Lezcano, Juan Rodriguez, and Matt Siverly.  Attending the 1st degree exempflication w
Wayne Hogan and PSD and current State Membership Chairman Rob Roberts.  Than
supporting our Council and District on this auspicious occasion. 

ire becomes a Knight 
Fr. Thomas Vande
Mike Hemmer
Marc Gonick 
Dave Myers 

 Chris Gruber
Richard Gonza
Mike Fay  
Tim Philomeno
Pete Anderson

 Bob Pirolo 
Mike Buss 
Jim Judy 
Greg Vicars 
Joe Penwell 
Dave Caton 
Dave Myers 
Dave Caton 
Dave Caton 
Al Larpenteur 
Bill Martin 
Gerry Duhame
Pro-Life Director Mark Miloscia 352-946-5327 
Parish Contact Joe Penwell Jpenwell@msn.com 253-941-6339 
Insurance Agent Ron Scholz  253-804-9147 
Cross/Compass Editor Tim Philomeno Tphilomeno@sparling.com 253-661-2296 

THE 365 CLUB BY MAIL 
Supporting Vocations is simple!  All you have to do is join The Pennies For Heaven 
Crusade.  The best way to do this is by becoming a member of  The 365 Club.  Donate a 
penny-a-day for a year ($3.65 or more if you can) and offer a prayer a day for a year for 
Vocations!  Pennies add up quickly and the prayers help.  For Brothers who cannot always 
join us at our meetings, here is your chance to stand up and be counted as a supporter. 

CLIP AND MAIL 
 
To:  Marc Gonick, 365 Chairman 
Yes, count me in as a Member of The 365 Club!  I want to do my part to support Vocations. 
Here is my contribution of $ _______________  Name:  ____________________________ 
Address: ________________________________ City:  ____________________________ 
Mail your check to: 

The 365 Club 
Knights of Columbus, Council #7528 

34902 30th AVE SW 
Federal Way, WA 98023 
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James Lake, Anthony 
ere State Deputy 
ks to you both for 
Anthony Lezcano, son of Brother Juan Lezcano, was in the 1st Degree Class on October 23rd.  You may 
know that Anthony became our Squire Circle’s 1st Chief Squire in 1999 and now he is one of the newest 
members of our council.  October 23rd was Anthony’s 18th Birthday.  Congratulations Anthony and welcome 
to you and all of the new 1st degree members! 




